
To: Mr. Turgeon, Superintendent 

Mr. Alex Van Delft – Superintendent Elect 

Knox County R-I Board of Education 

From: Federal Programs Coordinator/Curriculum Coordinator/MOSIS and Core 

Data 

RE: Administrator’s Report 

 
Federal Programs 

 
 

➢ We have had 32 referrals for special education services.  10 students have 

qualified for services, 6 were eligible for a 504, 12 were not eligible and 4 

are in the testing process. 
 

➢ We currently have 76 students with IEP’s enrolled in the district 

preschool through 12th grade. We are serving 12 students through Speech 

Intervening Services.  We have 11 students on 504 plans. 

 

➢ Title I program surveys were distributed at parent teacher conferences.  The 

annual Title I meeting will take place before mid-June. 

 

➢ Parents as Teacher had a successful Group Connections in collaboration 

with FFA.  21 families and 37 children attended the event. 

 

Grants 

 

➢ The NRA grant was not fully funded as initially thought.  The grant funded 

the shooting goggles/glasses, but not the ammunition and targets.   

 

➢ DESE put out this week that the ESSER data collection has been suspended 

and is not required this year. 

 

➢ We are finalizing out data and wrapping up yearly grants through DESE.  

These include the Post-Secondary Advising, CTE Base and Performance, 

Feminine Hygiene, Career Ladder, and Grow your Own 

 

 

Curriculum 

 

➢ We will approve super-core curriculum updates in May.   


